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     Selection of Match Officials 
 

2023 EUROPEAN U21 CHAMPIONSHIPS 
5th– 9th of April 2023, in Sarajevo (BIH) 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

 
The ETTU Umpires and Referees Committee (URC), in cooperation with the Organising 

Committee has selected following match officials for this event:  

 

Referee Team    05.04.2023 – 09.04.2023   

Michael ZWIPP GER 

Carlos SILVA POR 

Angelina IVANOVA MKD 
 

Umpires           05.04.2023 – 09.04.2023   

Bojana KOLARIC CRO 

Jana SEKULARAC MNE 

Roman KLECKER CZE 

Joonas KIVIMAKI FIN 

Decio FAUSTINO POR 

Mircea STEFF ROU 

Umpires           05.04.2023 – 08.04.2023   

Irena PURKAT CRO 

Tomas MALIK CZE 

Harmesh JUTLE  ENG 

Sheila WALSHE ENG 

Violeta APOSTOLOSKA MKD 

Jovana MILJKOVIC SRB 

Ivan GAGIC SRB 

Ruizhi LIU GER 

Uwe WENG GER 

Michael ZAKREWSKI FRA 

Polona BOLTE SLO 
 
Umpires need to arrive on 04.04.2023 and attend the Referee Orientation planned for 

04.04.2023. 

The selected officials are responsible for all related travel and insurance costs.  
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The organizer offers free hospitality in a double room from dinner on Tuesday 4th of April, to 

breakfast on Tuesday 10th of April for all umpires. The organizer will provide transport from 

Sarajevo International Airport (SJJ) to the venue and return free of charge.  

Gold and Blue Badge umpires shall receive a daily allowance of 60 EURO for each working day. 

White Badge and Blue Badge in Progress umpires shall receive a daily allowance of 55 EURO 

for each working day. Other match officials shall receive a minimum allowance of 35 EURO for 

each working day. 

Contact details:  

Secretary General: Amela Mujezinovic 

e-mail: stsbih2019@gmail.com 

 

Please send your travel details to Amela Mujezinovic (Secretary General, 

stsbih2019@gmail.com) and to Alen Ivančin (ETTU Competition Manager) 

competition@ettu.org  as soon as possible.  

 

COVID – measures for ETTU officials: 

There are no Hygienic Guidelines for this event. 

 

For additional information, please check also  

https://www.ettu.org/en/events/european-under-21-championships/general-information/ 

For those who need visa a photocopy of passport will be needed.  

 

Thank you very much for your support, 

Yours faithfully 

 

ETTU URC  

urc@ettu.org 
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